
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                             January – February 2024                                                                                              

SUPERB TRAINING! 
 

Every January, Ganado Baptist Bible College hosts a training seminar. We invite 
churches in the area to come a be a part and provide materials at no charge. 
This year, Dr. Rick Carter from Beth Haven Baptist Church in Oklahoma City 
came and taught for six hours on Biblical Counselling. We had a tremendous 
group of pastors and laymen that came to be a part of the meeting. The 
teaching helped in multiple ways. It gave some basic tools and resources to 
aid us in counseling others while also giving an opportunity to “look within” 
and get some help. We hope to have Bro. Carter back in the future to deal with 
specific areas of need for more in-depth training. Everyone I spoke with 
commented on how they were helped and encouraged by what we were 

taught.  

                                                                    SHE’S READY, PASTOR! 
 

Rhonda is a lady in our church that was saved a couple of years ago and she has been 
instrumental in getting many of her family members to visit the services here at Ganado. 
It is a delight to see her burden for her family. Her mother has been attending pretty 
faithfully for quite some time. After one Wednesday night service, she told me, “Pastor, I 
think my mom is ready to be saved!” The following Sunday after the morning service, Mrs. 
Haynes took Helen aside and presented the Gospel to her. Helen put her faith and trust 
in Christ, and we had the joy of baptizing her shortly thereafter. I am grateful for all the 
folks at Ganado who have developed a sincere burden to see others saved. Rhonda has 
several other family members in need of salvation. Please pray for them! 

                                      
SHARING THE WORD WITH OTHER CHURCHES 

 
I will be traveling a bit more this year than usual. It is an honor to be asked to preach and help 

other works. Pastor Jacob Reitz had me preach for his good folks at Gospel Way Baptist Church 

in Grand Junction, Colorado. I have known Bro. Jacob since he was a teen. What a joy to see 

how God is using him and his sweet wife, Hannah, and their children in His service! I am 

encouraged as I see young men staying true to the faith and not following modern fads, 

compromising the old paths. We need to be praying for more laborers like this! 

                                                 

                                            SURE LOOKS SHINY! 
 

Some dear brothers from Kentucky came and did a wonderful upgrade on the floor of our main 
auditorium. We are working on several projects around the church site to bring everything up to 
date. They did our floor for just the cost of the materials, and it looks great! Not trying to be fancy 
but looking to be good stewards of what the Lord has given us! Mrs. Haynes and I also strive to be 
good stewards of your financial and prayer support. You are helping us to make a difference on 
this great Reservation! Thank you for all you do! 
 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


